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Welcome to Summer at MLCC!

As we head into the heart of the season, we’re excited to share a quick snapshot of
where we stand: 281 active members!. To help maintain a high-quality experience for
all, the board has voted to suspend adding new Trial memberships for now. On the
financial front, Bonnie has been sending out invoices, so please get your dues turned in
and consider paying your 2025 dues in their entirety. To help ensure a safe and fun
environment for everyone, we kindly ask that you review and share the club rules with
your entire household.

General Membership Rules - MLCC_Club_Rules_2025.pdf
Golf Rules - MLCC_Golf Rules_20250421.pdf

Thanks for being part of the club and here’s to a great summer ahead!

Tom Conklin, President

& GOLF COURSE UPDATES

Course improvements are being considered to enhance the playing experience at
MLCC. The board is reviewing plans for the #16 tee box expansion, with private
donations being pursued to fund the project. In addition, rock will be added around cart
paths, and several trees near holes #6, #15, and the lake on #16 are scheduled for
removal this summer to improve safety, aesthetics, and course maintenance. As a friendly
reminder to all golfers, please sign in at the Pro Shop during open hours or at the

Bar if the Pro Shop is closed. Also, repair your ball marks on the greens and keep golf
carts at least 30 feet away from tees and greens to help preserve course conditions.

@ POOL NEWS

The pool season is off to a great start! Memorial Day weekend was a success, and we
want to give a big thank you to Greg, the lifeguards and Pool Committee for hitting the
ground running. The flow and chlorinator systems are working well, though still being fine-
tuned for peak performance. Looking ahead, we plan to replace the piping between the
pit and pumps immediately after the season wraps up. As a reminder to parents, please
pick up after your children — several items of clothing and trash were left behind last


http://www.maplelanecountryclub.org/files/MLCC_Club_Rules_2025.pdf
http://www.maplelanecountryclub.org/files/MLCC_Golf_Rules_20250421.pdf

weekend. Let’s work together to keep the pool, tennis courts and picnic table areas clean
and enjoyable for everyone.

{) HOUSE & GROUNDS

Around the grounds, several updates and reminders are in motion. Please remember
that children must be at least 12 years old to be at the lake without a parent. On
Tuesdays and Thursdays, which are heavy golf days, fishing is limited to the
northside (by the picnic table) or the east side (along the dam) for everyone’s safety.
We’'re also reviewing electrical loads in the golf cart sheds to ensure safety and
efficiency. We are still looking for a handyman for small projects at a rate of $25/hour —
please reach out if you're interested or know someone who may be. In the Pro Shop,
we're exploring cooling solutions as the current vent is blocked by the cooler. Lastly, the
tennis courts will receive an upgrade with new LED lighting and a timer system to
improve evening play.

A SOCIAL

i3 Memorial Day Potluck — Great Turnout!
Thank you to everyone who joined us! It was a fantastic event filled with delicious
food and great company.

4th of July Potluck — Mark Your Calendar!
Don’t miss out on our next celebration. Save the date and get ready for more fun,
food and festivities!
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